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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Another half term has flown by, and whilst we are seeing a reduction in our COVID cases, it certainly 
has not gone away! Thankfully, this half term there have been fewer classes affected by partial and 
full closures largely due to the systems that we have in place, such as, staff undertaking daily testing 
before coming to work, enhanced cleaning, one-way systems etc. This said, we are still struggling, 
like all other schools to access suitably experienced supply staff. 
 
Whitsun holiday: school closes today (FRIDAY 27th MAY 2022) for the Whitsun holidays, which will 
this year include, the national celebrations to mark the Queen’s historic Platinum Jubilee. Pupils and 
staff enjoyed a party earlier this week with visiting musicians and party food to help with our school 
celebrations. Our specially made cards have also been safely delivered to Her Majesty the Queen. 
 
Training day- MONDAY 6th JUNE 2022- this is the last training day of this school year. Staff will be 
preparing for September. Shortly after the training day, we will be sending out letters with details of 
your child’s class for September. This September will see the biggest intake of new pupils, with over 
30 new pupils expected. To help with the additional pupils we will be opening our second secondary 
satellite class at Heolddu Comprehensive, as well as opening an additional class on the main school 
site. 
 
Training Days for 2022-2023: dates for our training days, along with term dates for 2022-2023 are 
on the school website. 
 
End of summer term: school finishes on FRIDAY 22nd JULY 2022. 
 
September: staff training days are on FRIDAY 1st, MONDAY 5th and TUESDAY 6th SEPTEMBER.  
 

Pupils will return to school on WEDNESDAY 7th September. 
 
I hope that you have a good Whitsun and enjoy the Jubilee celebrations. Many thanks for your 
continuing support; it is very much appreciated. 
 
Keep safe and stay strong, 

 
 

 

 
Ian Elliott MBE 

Headteacher    

 
 


